
PRE-MEETING CONFERENCE 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 14, 2017 

6:00 P.M. 

 

 

 The Pre-Meeting Conference of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by the 

President, Paul F. Spinelli. 

 The following members were present at roll call: 

Councilman David Acosta  

  Councilwoman Angela Calakos 

   Councilman Ronald J. Franceschini, Jr. 

   Councilman Albert Vargas 

   President Paul F. Spinelli 

 

 Also present were: Richard Tonetta, Esq., City Solicitor 

    Robert E. Dickenson, Jr., Business Administrator 

 

 President Spinelli led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The Deputy Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, has 

been given on December 28, 2016 by the City Clerk in the following manner: 

 

  1.  Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the 

       City Hall on; 

 

  2.  Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press 

       of Atlantic City; 

 

  3.  Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland. 

 

 President Spinelli asked if anyone from the public would like to comment.   

 

 There being no one to be heard, the Deputy Clerk reviewed the changes to the agenda since the 

November 6 work session.  Resolution No. 2017-472, authorizing a contract award to a State Contract Vendor, 

Winner Ford for the purchase of two (2) 2018 police interceptor utility, all-wheel drive vehicles for the 

Department of Health, was revised to change correct the receiving department from originally stated Emergency 

Medical Service Division to the Department of Health.   

 

 President asked if any Council Members wished to be heard. 

 

There being no Council Members to be heard, the President entertained a motion by Councilwoman 

Calakos, and seconded by Councilman Vargas, to adjourn the meeting.  The Deputy Clerk called the roll:  

YEAS:  Councilman Acosta 

Councilwoman Calakos 

Councilman Franceschini 

Councilman Vargas 

President Spinelli 

 

      

 

 

             

                   Paul F. Spinelli 

              President of Council  

 

 

ATTEST:        

 

 

   

 

       

  Christine A. Scarpa, 

Deputy Municipal Clerk 


